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VILLAGE DIARY 
 

Sunday 15 July 9am - 11.30pm Grampus Trolley Races and Games; live music and BBQ in evening 
– Parcel of Rogues & The Liquidators (Paul Jaggers and friends) 

Thursday 26 July 2pm Lee Village Flower Show – Memorial Hall 

Saturday 28 July – Sunday 12 Aug Arts and Crafts Exhibition – Memorial Hall 
Flowers and Organ Playing – St Matthew’s Church 

Sunday 16 September 6.30 pm Harvest Festival Service – St Matthew’s Church followed by  
Harvest Supper in Memorial Hall 

Every Wednesday 1.00 – 3.30 pm ‘Mini-Monsters’ – Memorial Hall  
 

If you would like anything included in the 2007/8 diary for the next issue, please contact the editors (see below) 

LEE AND LINCOMBE – FUTURE DATES FOR 2007 

LEE & LINK’EM NEWS TEAM 
 
Editorial team Gina-Luisa Hilborne  Tel: 864876 gina@loveleebay.co.uk 
   Heather Booker   Tel: 862409 
   Ian & Cynthia Stuart  Tel: 863396 

Production  Ian & Cynthia Stuart  Advertising Manager         Heather Booker 

Delivery teams  Bryan & Helen Lye; Alun Dobson & Becca Wyles 

The Old School Room at St Matthew’s Church 

The Parochial Church Council currently leases the Old School Room as a Craft Shop.  

The lease becomes vacant at the end of 2007. The Church Council invites expressions  

of interest in taking a lease on the Old School Room for use as a craft shop  

or similar activity. 

 For an informal enquiry, please contact one of the Churchwardens, Paul Thom (862409) 

or Margaret Hill (864257), who will be pleased to have an initial discussion with you. 



The special Mothering Sunday service at 11.30 on 18 March provided an  
opportunity to welcome to the church many who are not ‘regulars’ at the usual 8.45 
service. It was a joy to see the young children participating in some parts of the 
service. Most people judged the innovation to be a success, but we shall be looking at 
ways of developing and improving the service for next year. 

The professional Theatre Roundabout production of ‘Canterbury’s Burning’ on 24 
March was a huge success. The play was the climax of 3 plays in each of the parishes  
of Lee, Mortehoe and Woolacombe and the play in Lee was followed by a splendid 
supper. Although underwritten by the 3 churches, it was hoped to raise some funds 
for the Ilfracombe Poverty Action Group as well as providing professional theatre in 
the 3 villages. In fact, £550 was sent to IPAG. Enormous thanks are due to Janet 
Mayo and Sebastian Birch for their inspiration and organisation of the event and to 
many village people who helped in so many different ways. 

Holy Week and Easter soon followed the Theatre Roundabout. Services culminated 
in the Easter morning Communion service. The church was full and everyone enjoyed 
an uplifting service in the beautifully decorated church with the singing led by the 
usual willing volunteers in the choir. The Easter Monday coffee morning took place as 
usual the next day. Attendance was down a bit but all who came enjoyed their Hot 
Cross Bun with their drink! 

It is now becoming almost a tradition to have additional flowers in church at the same 
time as the Arts and Crafts Exhibition takes place in the Memorial Hall. We hope to 
do the same this year from 28 July to 12 August so that visitors have an additional 
attraction. I also hope to arrange for a number of organists to play the church organ so 
that, for a time each afternoon, visitors can also listen to some music. 

It won’t be all that long before it is harvest festival time again! Last year’s very 
successful Harvest Festival was designed to be an occasion for the whole village 
community to celebrate village life. We are intending that the service this year will 
follow similar lines with a few modifications. It will, of course, be followed by the 
usual excellent supper in the Memorial Hall at which considerable quantities of food 
and drink seem to get consumed very easily! So, reserve the date now – Sunday 16 
September at 6.30 pm. 

As always, thanks to the kindness of Carol Porton, who runs the craft shop, the 
church is always open to visitors when the craft shop is open. Everyone is most 
welcome to visit the church when it is open. Carol’s lease on the old school room 
comes to an end in December and she has indicated that she is unlikely to renew it.  
As you will see from a separate announcement, the Parochial Church Council would 
welcome any expressions of interest in leasing the old school room from 2008 
onwards. Please contact the churchwardens, Paul Thom or Margaret Hill, or myself, 
if you would like an informal conversation about leasing the old school room. 

Ian Stuart 
Vice-Chairman St Matthew’s PCC 

NEWS FROM ST. MATTHEW’S CHURCH 

“FOR A TIME 
EACH 

AFTERNOON, 
VISITORS 

CAN ALSO 
LISTEN TO 

SOME MUSIC” 
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“IT WON’T 
BE ALL THAT 

LONG 
BEFORE IT IS 

HARVEST 
FESTIVAL 

TIME AGAIN!” 



SUMMER 2007 

The list of greetings and farewells seems rather short this time. As always, 
we hope we haven’t missed anyone. If we have, please let us know and we’ll 
put matters right next time. A notable omission last time was neglecting to 
announce the arrival of 2 new babies just before Christmas! On December 
21, William Huggins was born. William is the son of Angie and Ian of 
Orchard End, Pludd. Then 23 December saw the arrival of Jessica, daughter 
and first child of Derek and Gemma Adams of The Link in Lincombe. Sorry 
William and Jessica for not mentioning both of you last time, but welcome to the village! 

We are sorry that Mairead King has left Woodstock but are pleased to welcome Brian and Mary Malin who 
have been in residence since March having moved from Berrynarbor. Also in March, Richenda Carter and 
Jean Brearley moved into Lincombe House from Stroud in Gloucestershire. As well as living there 
themselves, they are continuing to run the self-catering holiday business at Lincombe House. Welcome to the 
village, Richenda and Jean! 

Ian and Cynthia Stuart have moved a long way from Lincombe House to the house next door! They have 
renamed Clifden Hill to Combelynchet which is really Lincombe turned around. Almost certainly the  
Saxon element ‘lin’ means a cultivated terrace in the context if Lincombe. From ‘lin’ comes the English  
word ‘lynchet’, not commonly in use but with the same meaning. ‘Combe’ is a frequent place name in 
Devon, meaning a steep sided valley. So both Lincombe and Combelynchet mean a cultivated terrace at the 
top of the valley. 

We are sorry to report the death on 14 May of Neil Hamilton, formerly of Highfield House. Neil was born in 
Bradford in 1920. He was a civil engineer by profession and worked all over the world from the Bahamas to 
Saudi Arabia. However, Lee was his base for all his married life. His wife, Anne, died about 15 years ago. 
Many will remember Neil as an excellent violinist who was part of the orchestra assembled for many years by 
the Chandler family for the Christmas social in the Memorial Hall. We send our sympathy to Neil’s family - 
son and daughter Angus and Jane, and grandchildren Alison and Cameron - at their sad loss. 

GREETINGS AND FAREWELLS 

The Mobile Library visits Lincombe and Lee fortnightly on a Thursday. A wide 
selection of books, including large print and children’s books, are available and 
specific books can be ordered for a small fee. The Librarian, Jackie, is always  
cheerful and very helpful. 

PLEASE USE THIS SERVICE OR WE SHALL LOSE IT 

Lincombe (besides Lincombe House)  12.55 to 13.10 

Lee (car park by Memorial Hall)   13.15 to 13.40 

Remaining dates for 2007  

  
There will be an ‘off-road’ period during the year and this will be notified in advance. 

   28 Jun 12 Jul 26 Jul 

9 Aug 23 Aug 6 Sep 20 Sep 4 Oct 18 Oct 

1 Nov 15 Nov 29 Nov 13 Dec Holiday    

BARNSTAPLE MOBILE LIBRARY 



SUMMER 2007 

My  father bought the property before the second world war as a "holiday" home for 
our family. During the war I believe the Lee Bay Hotel was taken over by a school 
and the teachers were accommodated in Mill House. 

After cessation of hostilities my mother and sister started serving lunches, teas 
etc. It was a slow business to start with, due to rationing etc. 

As time passed, life improved and rationing ceased. We made many friends 
from around the village and we got to know many of the families well. Several 
young guys and girls from these families would come to earn a hob or two by 
serving customers or even tackling the washing up, of which there was plenty! 

Our own families would spend their summer holidays giving a helping hand. 

I am now 85, but these memories will remain. My two children (now adults, 
of course) quite often come out with a tale or two of something that happened 
when they spent their summer holidays at Lee. 

Incidentally, we are all convinced that there is a ghost or some kind of spirit 
roaming about, particularly at night! 

Evelyn F. Bladon 

MEMORIES OF THE OLD MILL 

“DURING 
THE WAR I 

BELIEVE THE 
LEE BAY 

HOTEL WAS 
TAKEN OVER 

BY A 
SCHOOL” 



“NEW LOWER 
SPEED LIMITS 
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The Chairman, Paul Thom, welcomed 42 members to the 40th AGM of the 
Association, which would be his last in the Chair. In his address, the Chairman 
reported a successful first year for the Japanese Knotweed Sub-Committee. He then 
commented on the 2 licensing applications by the Lee Bay Hotel during the past year - 
the first last September (under the old management) against which the Association 
objected to mainly on the grounds of noise. The Licensing Committee Hearing placed 
quite onerous conditions on the hotel’s licence. Following the sale of the hotel in 
February and a Village Meeting at which the new management explained their plans 
for the future, a second licensing application was made in March to remove these 
onerous conditions. This time the Association did not object mainly on the grounds of 
giving the new management time to make the changes they wanted. As there were 
objectors to the application, a Hearing should be held later this month. 

The Chairman then commented on the new lower speed limits introduced last 
November of 20 mph in Lee village and 30 mph in Lincombe and down the hill to 
The Grange. Despite Highways saying the signs are ‘in accordance with the 
regulations’, the Association has written and complained about the unsuitable location 
of many of the signs. We await their response. The Chairman thanked the retiring 
Committee, the Secretary and Treasurer for their dedicated work and support during 
the past year. Special thanks were due to Colin Wright who was retiring from the 
Committee on his election to the District Council. The Chairman concluded by 
thanking everyone helping with the Britain in Bloom display. 

The Treasurer reported a £106 profit for the year which shows a substantial 
improvement over the previous year as a result of the subscription increase and a 
greater number of subscriptions collected. The Flower Show Committee was thanked 
for a £60 donation towards the flower displays in the village. On the Knotweed side, 
a £2,485 surplus was reported for the first full year of operation which was due to 
£6,000 of grants received from the AONB Sustainable Development Fund and North 
Devon District Council, to both of which we are extremely grateful. The Secretary, 
Gina Hilborne, gave her report on various matters dealt with by the Committee 
during the year. Besides 12 planning applications reviewed, other matters included 
the public toilets on the lane to the seafront, the seafront car park, sea wall and 
slipway damage by heavy seas and flooding on Lee Road. The summary minutes are 
posted on the Lee website. The Secretary ended by thanking the Chairman for his 
dedicated work during the past 6 years. Following a number of questions, both 
reports were adopted.  

Mavis Rogers then gave an informative report on the Japanese Knotweed Sub-
Committee’s first full year of operation, which had received very favourable 
comments on its work from the AONB (from which body the grant was received)  
and the Environment Agency (which gives permission for the use of chemicals).  

The annual subscription to £4 per household was approved. As 8 nominations had 
been received for the 7 Committee vacancies, a ballot was held under the supervision 
of Bob Gilliat and Mavis Rogers. Whilst the ballot was being counted, Councillor 

LEE & LINCOMBE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION  
2007 AGM REPORT 
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Fowler spoke on various matters raised in a letter from the Committee – road signs 
and flooding dealt with by Highways at County level, and car park and toilets dealt 
with at District level. Councillor Fowler then answered the many questions of the 
members present. The result of the ballot was then announced (see below) 
announcing those being elected to your new Committee. There being no further 
business, the Chairman declared the AGM closed. Wine and cheese and refreshments 
were served to all members. 

Paul Thom 

LEE & LINCOMBE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION  
2007 AGM REPORT CONTD. 

Your new 
Committee with 
contact numbers: 

David Beer  
864317 

Sebastian Birch   
862453  

Eric Couling   
863257  

Jim Hawkins   
865499  

Gina-Luisa Hilborne  
864876 

Paul Jaggers  
862975 

Ginny Potts  
867212 
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Every summer I go down 
to Devon for a while 
I stay at the same place 
year after year 
For why? You may ask 
with a smile 

This is the reason -  
because my aunt 
Owns a café you see, 
There’s a lovely view 
when washing up, 
Over the rocks and the sea! 

LEE BAY - BY LIZ WHELAN (WHEN AGED 13) 

I don’t suppose many will have 
heard of this place, 
Lee Bay is its name by the way, 
For it is so small you could 
drive through it 
Without knowing you had anyway! 
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As I’ve said before, huskies are not a typical breed - they need lots of attention, other 
huskies for company - and even more fencing. Many huskies end up in unsuitable 
homes, escape or are let off the lead, only to be injured on the roads or (quite 
justifiably) by farmers. Therefore it is always fitting that the 2006/7 race season is 
precluded by a weekend for the public in aid of Husky Welfare, held annually in 
Colwyn Bay. Being one of the lucky ones herself, we decided that Lulu (pictured 
right) should be entered into the Best Sled-dog Welfare class at the dog show. Out of 
about 40 rescued huskies, malamutes and other sled-dog breeds from across the UK, 
Lulu’s incredible recovery from being found near-death from starvation and 
malnutrition on the streets of Warwickshire at Christmas in 2005 into a most 
affectionate and energetic racing machine must have tugged on the judge’s heart 
strings and she took the trophy! She even managed to beat the adorable ‘Two Toes’, 
a dog rescued and rehomed after being shot in the foot, and a poor dog (now 
rehomed) that was taken by its clueless owners to the vet as a 12 week old puppy to be euthanised for 
‘aggression’. We understand from the breed club that this welfare event has become very popular and may now 
become two events, with one in Somerset, so this would be the most local event for anyone interested in 
meeting more of these beautiful creatures. 

From late October 2006 to March 2007 Lulu 
went on to compete in races across the UK, 
from Scotland to the New Forest. Usually 
running in a 2-dog formation with our 3 year-old 
Mea (the red one), they ended up 4th overall in 
the 2-dog class. Their best performance was at 
Thruxton Raceway (pictured) when they came 
second. Lulu was ‘talent-spotted’ at a race and 
was invited to go on a Christmas training run in 
Somerset with one of the top race kennels. She 
easily raced alongside the very fastest huskies in 
the country and the owners told us that she 
would complement any of the best teams. 

We also ran another team this past season, this time made up of Malo 
(previously introduced here as newly rehomed Quinn - we changed his 
name to reflect his new life) and Kiki (the alpha of the pack). 
Unfortunately, as predicted, the brains, braun and general willingness 
to get off the sofa were all used up in the other team. Malo and Kiki 
charged off the start line, flew past banks of photographers, and then 
decided it was a lovely morning for sniffing the flowers and generally 
taking it easy! Their best performance was probably at Sherwood Forest 
(pictured right) when the event photographer only managed to get 
three photos of them as they trotted past him - usually he’d have time 
to take at least four! This shot was taken just after they had rolled up 
their picnic blanket! 

Now on their summer break, the huskies are taken off their high protein and high fat diets in order to keep 
them cool and calm in the hot weather. They are usually found chewing on homemade ice blocks in the garden 
or having a cool dip down at Lee Bay. 

Stuart Groce - (please contact the editors to speak with Stuart) 

LEE’S SIBERIAN HUSKY TEAM UPDATE 
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W were very sad to read in an earlier copy of the newsletter that  
Bill Cook had passed away earlier in the year. Bill and his uncle Charlie 
played a very memorable part of my childhood holidays at Lee Bay, and for 
my parents too.  

My parents had spent their honeymoon there, and had stayed in Lee prior 
to this. They stayed with Mrs Hill at the Post Office, and then with Jean 
and Michael at Damage Hue. We had also stayed with Audrey and Athlene 
at times and at Bakers Farm, as well as some other lovely places in Lee, all 
wonderful but my favourite memories were at Damage Hue.  

We had such wonderful holidays, that it wasn't long before our relatives 
came along too, and fell in love with Lee as we all did. Charlie and Bill 
would take us around to the bay if the tide was in, Charlie with his bottle  
of cold tea! He would pick us up in the afternoon if the tide was wrong in 
time to get ourselves cleaned up ready for a wonderful meal at Jeans.  
Lee Bay is somewhere that I will always long for, a very special place.  

In July 2004 we returned to Lee with my parents to celebrate their Golden 
Wedding Anniversary. We booked to stay at Elliot House and Lodge, 
where they had spent their honeymoon all those years ago. They enjoyed a 
wonderful nostalgic trip, as we did, and we visited Bill whilst we were 
there, so glad we did, but it was sad that he had deteriorated since his wife 
had died. We were very sorry we did not get chance to see Jean and 
Michael before they moved to the Isle Of Wight.  

As I said we will always long for Lee, and memories of our holidays. They 
are ones we will talk about all the time, we relive them with such laughter 
and fondness, and I am so glad that my children had the opportunity to 
enjoy Lee as we did. My cousin Sue and her husband Ken visit Lee quite 
often, and keep us in touch with what’s going on in the village, and always 
brings home a copy of the newsletter. My parents especially love reading 
about people and things they remembered in Lee, so thank you to the news 
team and all that are involved with the Lee & Link'em News. 

Liz Whelan 

HOLIDAYS IN LEE 

“CHARLIE 
AND BILL 

WOULD TAKE 
US AROUND 
TO THE BAY 
IF THE TIDE 

WAS IN” 

“WE WILL 
ALWAYS LONG 

FOR LEE, 
AND 

MEMORIES OF 
OUR 

HOLIDAYS” 



“A COMPLETE 
CONTRAST TO 
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THE MAY 
MEETING” 
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The wind of change has been blowing through our beloved Institute during the 
last few months, bringing some fresh air but also chilling our bones with 
apprehension at thoughts of the commercial direction the National Federation 
of Women’s Institutes was taking. Our subscriptions had taken a sharp rise to 
cover the cost of a national W.I. magazine, automatically delivered to our 
doors whether it was welcome or not. This meant that all members were  
asked to have their names and addresses included in the N.F. database, and 
many refused. 

However, in spite of this traumatic turn of events, Lee members have dug 
deeply into their reserves of affection and loyalty towards their Institute and 
continued to enjoy the monthly meetings. 

Lee W.I. played host to the Lundy Group in April when five other local 
Institutes joined us to hear our Guest Speaker, Anthony Gibson, who has 
worked for the N.F.U. for over 30 years  and many remember him as a 
forthright protagonist for the farming cause during BSE and Foot and Mouth 
Disease. He seemed to be always on T.V. so his appearance in Lee Village Hall 
was like meeting an old friend. 

Following a delicious supper Lee  members  performed a one act comedy 
entitled "Allotment No 51". After Anthony's rousing support for the 
countryside, it was a complete contrast to see two old "townies" trying their 
hand at growing vegetables. 

Sex was on the agenda at the May meeting when members reacted to an 
advertisement about drugs for impotence and a survey on "Your Love Life", 
both featured in the current W.I. Life, the national magazine mentioned 
earlier. It was certainly a far cry from "Jam and Jerusalem". A report was given 
by the delegate who attended the Spring Council Meeting at Exeter University, 
ending with the afternoon Speaker, Tricia Stewart, one of the famous Calendar 
Girls, another lively and saucy interlude in our usually sedate gathering. 

If you are a female (Europe still hasn't forced us to be Politically Correct and 
include males) you will be very welcome to join us in the Lee Memorial Hall, 
7.30pm, every second Thursday except during August.  

The Speaker for June is Liz Goodenough, talking on the care and cultivation of 
orchids and in July we plan our programme for the following year. 

Hope to see you there. 

Brenda Keeble 

LEE WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
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Dear Residents,  

RE: GRAMPUS GAMES & TROLLEY RACE DAY 
SUNDAY 15TH JULY 2007 

Please note that during the above event we have 
requested road closure between Home Lane and the 
Band Stand from 2.30 pm to 6.30 pm. Home Lane will 
remain open to traffic. Coastal walkers will be directed 
to the footpath between The Grampus and The 
Gwythers and marshals will assist them beyond this at 
the sea front.   

If you need to use your car during the time of closure, please contact either person listed below and 
arrangements can be made to leave your car nearby (for example at The Grampus) earlier in the day or reserve 
a parking space for your use.  

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. 

This event has been hugely successful over the last two years and we have been able to donate £3,800 in 2005 & 
£3740 in 2006 to Devon Air Ambulance. We are hoping to raise a similar or larger amount this year and would 
therefore like to thank you in advance for your co-operation.  

Yours faithfully 

Mark Collins - The Grampus Inn, Lee Bay 

For further assistance please contact: 

Mark Collins 862906 or Penny Measures 866535 

If anyone is able to offer any time at all to help on the day, or beforehand, please contact Mark or Penny! 

THE GRAMPUS INN NEWS 

 If you need an extra pair of hands, call  

JON’S 
HELPING 

HAND 
Organic & General Gardening - Shed/garage clearing - Fencing 
Flat pack assembly - Gutter clearing - Painting/DIY - Carpentry 

Tel: 01271 863319 - Mobile: 07772 344490 
Please leave your name and number - I WILL get back to you 

For local refs, please contact Mavis Rogers   

 

 

 

• advertising - graphic  
design - websites -  
photography - copywriting  

• printing: photographs, 
posters, gifts, letterheads, 
labels, business cards 

• computer help & training 
in your own home* 
(*Lee & Lincombe only) 

info@designhut.co.uk 
 or call 864 876 



Our thrice-yearly newsletter is free to residents, and available to non-residents at 50p from The Grampus Inn, 
the Lee Bay Hotel and The Old Schoolroom Gift & Craft Shop. 

We offer two types of annual subscription (3 issues) to non-residents who are unable to visit our beautiful 
villages. Choose between: 

• A paper copy delivered to your door for £3.00 per year 

• A PDF document emailed to your inbox for £1.50 per year 

If you would like to subscribe, please contact the editors with your details and remittance. 

SUBSCRIBE TO THE LEE & LINK’EM NEWS 

 
 

PAINTINGS 
DRAWINGS & PRINTS 

 

By 
Julian Clark 

 

Can be seen at The Grange, Lee 
11am—1pm & 2—4pm 

 

Entrance facing main lawn 
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TO BE HELD IN  
LEE VILLAGE  

15TH JULY 2007 
  

 IT’S A KNOCKOUT 
(with a difference!) 

 
 Iron Man: Bridge Building:  

Paintball Shooting: Ski-Skuttle: 
Mini Digger Challenge  

Water Ball: The Big Pull:  
TEAMS OF 6 PLAYERS  

  
 GAMES BEGIN at 9.30am at The Meadow 

& continue at the seafront at 2.30pm 
 

 CREAM TEAS at The Village Hall from 10.30am 
 

 TROLLEY RACE IN AFTERNOON 
 

 EVENING ENTERTAINMENT & BBQ 
AT THE GRAMPUS WITH 

PARCEL OF ROGUES 
& LIQUIDATORS 

 
 DONATION TO DEVON AIR AMBULANCE 

 
FOR INFORMATION OR TO ENTER A TEAM 

Telephone 01271 862906 



Village Services 

Pub: The Grampus Inn - www.thegrampus-inn.co.uk ________________________________________ (01271) 862906  

Shop: The Old Schoolroom Gift & Craft Shop - please see advert inside____________________________ (01271) 864141 

Bed & Breakfast 

The Orchard - www.theorchardlee.co.uk - Mrs Ginny Potts ___________________________________ (01271) 867212 

Rose Cottage - Carolyn Weekes & Eric Couling ____________________________________________ (01271) 863257 

Lower Campscott Farm - www.lowercampscott.co.uk - Mr & Mrs Cowell - _______________________ (01271) 863479 

Southcliffe Hall - www.southcliffehall.co.uk - Kate Seekings & Barry Jenkinson ______________________ (01271) 867068 

Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret & Frederick Kift ____________________________ (01271) 865029 

Self Catering (max. per unit) 

Lincombe House (2,6,5) - www.lincombehouse.co.uk - Richenda S Carter & Jean M Brearley ___________ (01271) 864834 

Chapel Cottage on Beach Lane (9) ______________________________________________________ (01271) 864257 

Lower Campscott Farm (8,6,6,4,4,4) - www.lowercampscott.co.uk - Mr & Mrs Cowell _______________ (01271) 863479 

The Blue Mushroom (2,3) - Mr & Mrs Rogers______________________________________________ (01271) 862947 

Wrinklewood (4) - Penny Measures & David Perry __________________________________________ (01271) 866535 

Crowness Cottage (4) - crowness.cottage@tesco.net - Mr & Mrs Duffield _________________________ (01268) 742162 

Brookdale Villa (11) - www.brookdale-lee.co.uk - Mr Bannister ________________________________ (01923) 266989 

Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret & Frederick Kift ____________________________ (01271) 865029 

Lee & Lincombe 

ACCOMMODATION 
& SERVICES Guide 
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The opinions expressed by authors of the articles in the Lee & Link’em News are not specifically endorsed  
by the editorial team which cannot be held responsible for them. 

AUTUMN 2007 ISSUE DEADLINE - 01 OCTOBER 2007 

Article formats: typed in any PC text program and emailed to gina@loveleebay.co.uk. Please avoid using floppy disks or handwriting. 
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National Gardens Scheme 
Gardens in Lee open to the public 

A: The Gate House Garden - notice 
on the gate when open or please call 
862409, no charge, donations to NGS. 

B: Cliffe Garden - overlooking the 
bay, open Mon - Fri, 9am - 5pm, May 
thru Sept, £2 donation to NGS. 

A 

B 

Please note this map is only a guide  
to general locations 

07 

08 

LEE BAY 
HOTEL 


